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APPLICATION NO: 19/00088/FUL OFFICER: Miss Claire Donnelly 

DATE REGISTERED: 17th January 2019 DATE OF EXPIRY : 14th March 2019 

WARD: Park PARISH:  

APPLICANT: Dr & Mrs Saha 

LOCATION: 16 Rowena Cade Avenue, Cheltenham  

PROPOSAL: Single storey rear extension and alterations to front and rear elevations 
to include Juliette balconies 
 

 

 

ADDITIONAL REPRESENTATIONS 
 

Minack House 
14 Rowena Cade Avenue 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL50 2LA 
 

 

Comments: 18th March 2019 
Letter attached.  
 
   

20 Rowena Cade Avenue 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL50 2LA 
 

 

Comments: 18th March 2019 
We note the revised plans, and welcome the recognition from both our neighbours, and 
from the planning department, on the removal of the roof terrace element. We do remain 
concerned, however, on the use of the balcony doors at the rear of the property, as 
privacy into our ground floor and bedrooms would be further compromised. 
 
We are also concerned that, in the future, secondary planning permission may be sought 
to use roof area, or that it is used informally, without permission - both of which would 
give us great concerns on lack of privacy.  
 
On the subject of the revised plans themselves, we can understand our neighbours' 
desire to extend their house and enlarge their kitchen area. We are willing to find a 
compromise on their desires, whilst maintaining light and amenity into our property.  
 
The proposed development is directly behind our own kitchen, and is therefore well within 
the 45 degree rule. We have examined the floor plans more clearly and note:- 
 
The proposed extension is less than a metre from our joint boundary. There is a build 
height, and therefore amenity and light issue. Our neighbour's build level is 0.5m above 
the build level for our property. This means that we would look out from our kitchen onto 
additional walls built 3.2m (2.7m + 0.5m) above our ground level and directly into our line 
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of sight. The proposed kitchen extension protrudes 3.2m from the furthest rear point of 
the house, again, directly into our line of sight.  
 
We understand that the current block plans used to calculate light impact, are incorrect, 
so we believe that calculations made from them should be ignored or amended. We have 
asked Cheltenham Planning Department for their copies, so we might mark them up for 
accuracy, but these have not been provided to date.  
 
In summary, the current plans, would reduce the light into our kitchen area and impair the 
amenity we currently enjoy, and have enjoyed for 12 years. This issue could be mitigated 
by reducing the proposed height of the build, or by reducing the depth of the build 
proposed: either would be an acceptable outcome for us. We are willing to find a mutually 
acceptable outcome for all parties. 
 
[For the planning committee visit only: we would like them to stand on our patio by the 
conservatory and envisage the view from our kitchen window up to the proposed 
extension]. 
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